
 

 
Fire Hydrant Flushing Notification for the Village of Onsted 

 

Fire hydrants will be flushed throughout the Village of Onsted beginning April 13th and 

continuing for two weeks or until completed. During (or shortly after) this time you may 

notice low water pressure and discoloration of the water due to rusty water being flushed from 

the distribution system.  Although this discolored water may be upsetting, it is, however, 

completely safe. Please take a moment to examine the water prior to laundry, cooking, etc. 

for a discoloration. If it is observed simply, turn on your plumbing fixtures (starting with an 

outside spigot) for a few minutes until the water runs clear.  We realize that this may cause 

some inconvenience, however, the flushing program is an integral part of maintaining a good 

water supply for both firefighting and domestic consumption.  If there are any additional 

questions or concerns please feel free to contact the Village Office (517) 467-4618 or Jack 

Dillon, DPW Superintendent (517) 918-0672. 

  

Thank you very much for your cooperation! 


